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January 10, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

On October 8, 2012, Motion 13746 was passed by the King County Council, which requested that I convene an advisory committee on mobility as an element of the health and human services safety net. The purpose of the advisory committee is to assist in the review and development of new King County public transportation fare options for low income persons. The work of this advisory committee will support the “fair and just” guiding principle within the King County Strategic Plan and specifically address an objective under the service excellence goal – objective 3, increase access to King County services, personnel and information. 
Enclosed for consideration and approval by the Council is a motion confirming the membership of the transit low income fare options advisory committee. The advisory committee will be convened by February 1, 2013, and provide recommendations concerning low income public transportation fare programs to the Council by July 1, 2013.  I also received interest from the Women’s Advisory Board and am supportive of their addition to the committee if the Council in interested in increasing the membership.  
If you have any questions about this motion, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, Department of Transportation at 684-1619 or at kevin.desmond@kingcounty.gov .  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 


    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division, DOT
